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Every person created by God has a purpose. Your purpose is
recorded by God in a book in heaven. There are many books in
heaven and one of the main books, however, is what can be
called the books of destiny or purpose. “Your eyes saw my
substance, being yet uniformed. And in your book, they all
were written the days fashioned for me, when as yet there were
none of them.” (Psalm 139:16)

This verse says God wrote down in a book, my substance, my DNA
– what makes me who I am. It is speaking of my likes and
dislikes, my gifting and abilities, what I am good at and not
good at. So what is in my book is my prophetic destiny and
purpose that God saw of what I was to be for being alive on
this earth. To discover our prophetic destiny and purpose, we
should then pay attention to our innate desires. These can be
significant clues to uncovering what we exist for. (Robert
Henderson)

“In  Him,  also  we  have  obtained  an  inheritance,  being
predestined according to the purpose of Him who works all
things according to the counsel of His will.” (Ephesians 1:11)
(Predestination here simply means there was a plan for our
lives) “For we are His workmanship, created in Christ Jesus
for good works, which God prepared beforehand that we should
walk in them.” (Ephesians 2:10) “Who has saved us and called
us  with  a  holy  calling  not  according  to  our  works,  but
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according to His own purpose and grace which was given to us
in Christ Jesus before time began.” (2 Timothy 1:9) God needs
us to live out what is in our book of destiny so His purpose
can be completed in this realm. If Satan can thwart enough of
us from fulfilling our destiny, he can frustrate the purposes
of God on the earth in America.

An example of this is recorded in the Old Testament in Numbers
14:31-36-33. The children of Israel came out of bondage in
Egypt and God sent them into the wilderness, I believe, to get
Egypt out of them before entering the Promise Land. While in
the wilderness, the children of Israel delayed the purposes of
God because of their unbelief and disobedience to God. So God
raised up another generation to fulfill His will and purpose.
As  the  Book  of  Numbers  tells  us  that  older  generation’s
corpses fell in the wilderness and they suffered for this
unfaithfulness. As Hebrews 3:8-11 says they did not enter in
His rest.

Our generation today is doing what the generations did in the
Old Testament. We are disrupting God’s purpose in America and
have been for years. Jesus said He would build His church. But
Pastors for several years now have been successful building
their mega churches but at what cost? They water down the Word
of God. Preach smooth words and positive sermons so as not to
offend anyone. As Mario Murillo says, “People are tired of big
screens, skinny jeans, and smoke machines.” The people are
tired of compromise, no teaching to lead them to be conformed
to the image of Jesus Christ. The bigness of it all and the
entertainment of it all has disrupted God’s purpose and will
for America.

I have no idea how God is going to correct this foolishness
and compromise called religion. I know for a fact He is in the
process of raising up a new generation of Christians, baptized
in  the  Holy  Spirit,  making  disciples,  winning  the  lost,
resisting  evil,  casting  out  demons  and  pulling  down
strongholds. Many of these Christian are at work as I speak.



This next move of God will not be church growth. The mainline
denominational and mega churches will not like this new move
of God at all. These new generation of Christians will declare
war on religion and those who promote it. Multitudes will
leave these fake mega churches and denominations and many will
continue to close. Those in religion will miss this great
move.

The season to repent is now because we will give an account to
God with what we did with our purpose from God!! This end time
great awakening will be exciting, led not by man but the power
of God. It will be God’s finest hour in America and around the
world.  Show  love  and  compassion  to  the  rioters  and
disenfranchised blacks and millennials and others. They don’t
know it yet but many will spearhead this mighty move of God!!!
God bless, I remain His servant and watchman, Glynn Adams
(Thanks to Robert Hendeson and his book “Courts of Heaven.”
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